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SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting 

of the South Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club will be 

held at the Clubhouse at South Narrabeen on Sunday. 

9th August 1987 at 10.30 am. 

1. Confirmation of the Minutes of the 
64th Annual General Meeting. 

2. Apologies. 

3. Presentation of the 65th Annual 
Report and Financial Statement for 
the 1986/87 season. 

4. Election of Officers. 

S. General, Business. 

	

.,.. 	 -. 	 . 

'.. ::..:. 	
:.. 

This Report was printed by courtesy of 
The Pittwater House Schools 	 - 

Collaroy 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

65TH ANNUAL REPORT AND BALANCE SHEET 

1986/87 SEASON 

For presentation to Members at the Annual 
General Meeting to be held at the Clubhouse at South 
Narrabeen on Sunday 9th August 1987 at 10.30 am. 

Your Committee has pleasure in submitting 
for your consideration and adoption the report for 
the season, together with the Income and Expenditure 
Account and 1986/87 Balance Sheet. 

1. Officers 1986/87 Season 

2. President's Report 

3. Captain's Report and Patrol Hours 

4. Secretary's Report 

5. Treasurers Report and Balance Sheet 

6. Junior Captain's Report 

7. Chief Instructor's Report 

8. IRB Captain's Report 

9. Boat Captain's Report 

10. Team Manager's Report 

11. Social Secretary's Report 

12. Officers 1987/88 Season 



OFFICERS 1986/87 SEASON 

President Anthony Haven 

Vice President: Robert Kershaw 

Secretary 	 : Bruce Cleary 

Asst Secretary Brett Picknell 

Treasurer. Steve Fordham 

Club Captain 	: Phil Craig 

Vice Captain 	: Michael Bernauer 

Boat Captain 	. Peter Hurley 

Chief Instructor Michael Walker 

Asst Instructor 	: Rick Piper 

Junior Captain Matthew Fordham 

Publicity Officer 	: Stuart Armstrong 

Registrar Neil Bernauer 

Delegates 	 : Phil Craig 
Brett Picknell 
Stephen Patrick 

Radio Officer 	: Tony Eernauer 

IRB Captain 	 : Cameron Taylor 

Team Manager Brett Hurley 

First Aid Officer Michael Bernauer 



MEETING ATTENDANCE 

A Haven 13 

B Kershaw 10 

B Cleary 12 

B Picknell 6 

S Fordham 6 

P Craig 13 

M Bernauer 7 

P Hurley 9 

H Walker 2 

R Piper 1 

H Fordham 12 

S Armstrong 4 

N Bernauer 12 

S Patrick 2 

T Bernauer 6 

C Taylor 6 

B Hurley 4 



PRESIDENT'S REPORT 

Fellow Members, 

I feel this season has been a year of 
stabilisation. We gained in membership although not 

- 	 greatly. 

With greater demands being made on surf clubs 
we must have bettet organised recruiting and training 
methods, even if a position is created for a recruiting 
officer. 

This year the funds raised through the hall 
hiring, solo ladies and raffles have enabled us to 	- - 
move into a-steady financial situation. Next season 
I hope we can put some of these funds back into amenities 
for the members. 

The major social functions were well patronised 
this season which makes it more enjoyable for all 
concerned. 

The club events were not well attended this 
season although the club championships had plenty of 
starters. Congratulations to the winners. 

To John Hay on receiving his honour blazer, 
Matthew Fordham Clubman of the Year, Steve Patrick 
Patrolman of the Year and Shaun MacDonald Junior of 
the Year, Congratulations a fine effort! 

Holding the Branch IRB titles at Southy was 
a big thing for the Club and I'd like to thank the 
organizing committee -  and all those members who helped 
on the day. 

This year we have be-e'n very fortunate to have 	 - - 
a S grade football side and this has helped to keep 
the members together during the winter months. 

With the coming season let us all help to 
build on what has happened this season. 

Yours in Surfing 

TORCH HAVEN 



CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

Once again South Narrabeen proved itself on 
the beach during the past season. Patrols were fairly 
well attended, a major Branch surf carnival was 
conducted at South Narrabeen and the purchase of new 
skis were among some of the achievements. 	- 

South Narrabeen held the Apple Manly-Warringah 
Branch IRB Championships in May. Being our first major 
surf carnival in many years. it proved highly 
successful, and financially, it was a bonus to the 
club. My thanks to the carnival. organiser, Cameron 
Taylor and those members who helped during the 2 day 
carnival. It has shown that a larger carnival would be 
within our capabilities. 	 - 

New wave skis were purchased this season 
replacing, the old equipment. 3 single wave skis 
(donated by the Solo ladies) and a double wave ski 
(donated by Taurian and Associates). These craft - have 
proved popular with members. 

- 	The raffles at the Time and Tide have given 
South Narrabeen a sound financial footing this season, 
something we have struggled to get in recent years. 
This will enable South Narrabeen to purchase new equip-
ment for thecoming season. I appreciate the help 
given by Col Mack, manager of the Time and Tide and by 
members who turn up each week to run the raffles. 

Patrols as I have mentioned earlier were well 
attended but some members are still disregarding their 
patrol obligations, for which they were penalised. 
There was a fall off in .attendance towards the end of 
the season. This does cause undue pressure on other 
members to fill this - gap. This problem will be watched 
closely next season as the 1987/88 season will be 
longer, from 26th September to Anzac Day. However this 	-- 
problem could be resolved with the recruitment of new 
members (a priority next season). 

Rescues were minimal this season with our major 
problem being windsurfers blown out to sea in a stiff 
breeze. Hopefully these people will show more common-
sense next season. The IRB crews proved their seamanship 
being involved in rescues from North Narrabeen to 
Collaroy on some days. 	 - 



Awards were not as many as we hoped for but 
it was good to see the new members from Pittwater House 
gain their bronze awards. One squad of three gained 
their ARC awards and 5 members passed their IRS drivers 
and crew awards. 

South Narrabeen was still heavily involved in 
competition this season with only the A crew going to 
Perth and making it through to the 3rd round of the 
Australian Championships well done! South Narrabeen 
came :4th in the Branch Patrol Competition. Also our 
first Branch Champion for many years, Ivor Kenny 3rd in 
the Cadet Surfboard Riding, congratulations. It is good 
to see members get more involved and diversifying in 
other areas of competition such as ski paddling, run-
swim-run and IRS Racing. Keep up the good work. 

As I will not be standing for Club Captain next 
season I wish to thank those members who have helped 
and supported me over the p.as.t four seasons. 

Yours in Lifesaving, 

PHIL CRAIG 



PATROL 1 

R Green 62.5 15.5 
G Byrne 32 
A Pearce 24 1.5 16 
P O'Sullivan 2 
(resigned) 

PATROL 2 

R Kershaw 43 4.5 7.5 
D Adney 31.5 8.5 7.5 
M Fordham 59 27 50.5 
R Douglass 46 17 8.5 
T Billett Jnr 23.5 12 14.5 
L Byles 15.5 
(resigned) 

PATROL 3 

R Piper 47.5 12 
M Walker 47.5 25 
S Maxwell 35 4 8.5 
S Douglass 17 8.5 31 

PATROL 4 

P Hurley 47.5 2 
J Duff 24 4 12 
R Hairs 37 8 38.5 
L Folley 31 
G McAllan 25.5 7.5 
A Nevsaw 36.5 

PATROL 5 

A Bernauer 49 22.5 23.5 
S Patrick 70 1 	27.5 7.5 
T Pearce 41.5 15 
K O'Brien 32.5 
(resigned) 

PATROL 6 

M Bernauer 32.5 44 15 
S Fordham 47.5 
B Cleary 15.5 
(injured) 
D McAllan 43.5 8.5 
I Kenny 30.5 9 

78 
32 
41 
2 

62.5 
47.5 

136.5 
71.5 
50 
15.5 

59.5 
72.5 
47.5 
56.5 

49.5 
a 48.5 

83.5 
31 
33 
36.5 

95 
105 
46.5 
32.5 

91.5 
47.5 
15.5 

52 
39.5 

PATROL ATTENDANCE ANALYSIS 

Rostered hours: 70 

Hours done: 

NAME 	 ROSTERED VOLUNTARY SUBSTITUTE PENALTY TOTAL 



NAME 	 ROSTERED VOLUNTARY SUBSTITUTE PENALTY TOTAL 

PATROL 7 

C Taylor 38 12.5 15 8.5 	74.5 
M Porter 48.5 7.5 56 
C Fox 32.5 7.5 40 
(suspended) 
S MacDonald 17 13.5 30.5 
L Tague 57 57 
G Paradine 55 55 

PATROL 8 

B Hurley 60 8 	68 
3 Fordham 42.5 18.5 61 
P McConnell 17 51.5 . 	 68.5 
M Thelander 33 1.5 34.5 
P MacMahon 7.5 7.5 
(transferred) - 

ACTIVE RESERVES 

D Ossemer 17 3.9 56 

LONG SERVICE 

B Picknell 11.5 11.5 
P Craig 54 54 
T Billett Snr 24.5 24.5 
.JHay 5 5 

LIFE MEMBERS 

A Haven 11.5 11.5 

2,294.5 hours 



SECRETARY'S REPORT 

As the secretary of your surf club I would 
like to report that no lives were lost on our beach 

- 	 during the season. Being a small club I would like 
to thank all members for a successful season. Extra 
work loads were placed on everybody, more patrols 

- 	 etc, but the true character of the club showed through. 

Congratulations to the members who won awards, 
especially John Hay on receiving an honour blazer, he 
is a true "club man". It is not true he won the award 
because he is still single. He is still contributing 
his time and effort to the club. With the establishment 
of a B grade rugby league side this year he has helped 
as trainer and organiser which is appreciated by Chris 
Brown and myself. AlSo congratulations to Bob Kershaw 
for being eligible to swim in the over 30's next 
season. 

Before I close I would like to thank all the 
"girls" for the help they have given at the functions 
and the IRB carnival, and Ginny for doing as she says 
"everything". 

With the football club in the winter months 
and the mateship which exists I feel South Narrabeen 
can only get bigger and stronger in the future. H 

BRUCE CLEARY 

I 



RESCUES PERFORMED 

Rescues performed without the 
aid of any Rescue Gear 8 

Rescues performed with Rescue 
Tube 2 

Rescues performed with Rescue 
Board 7 

Rescues performed with IRB 22 

TOTAL NUMBER OF PERSONS RESCUED: 	39 

First Aid 	 29 



TREASURER'S REPORT 

The 1986/87 season was financially a very 
good year for South Narrabeen Surf Life Saving Club. 
As can be determined from the audition accounts, our 
actual operating cash excess amounted to approx-
imately $4,500.00 

Some of the reasons for this success include: 

- twice weekly raffles held at the Time & 
Tide Hotel, special thanks to both the 
Time and Tide Hotel Management and the 
people who conducted the raffles every 
week 

- A donation by Mr E Tauribn, which helped 
us purchase a new double wave ski 

- A donation by the Late F A Bertram, 
which supported our Photo Restoration 
programme 

- A donation by the Time and Tide Hotel 
which covered boat transport costs to 
the Australian Titles in WA 

- Consistent monthly donations by the 
ladies who run the Solo Club on 
Wednesdays 

Major purchases with some of the above 
money included: 

_3 new single wave skis 
- 1 new double wave ski 
- mew IRE motor 	 - 
- Subsidising the travel costs of our 
Australian Titles competitors 

- Extensive repairs to some valued 
photographs 

On a final note, I would like to thank 
all of the people who helped me during the year and 
I hope that the Club can continue on the upward 
financial trend in the coming years. Special thanks 
also to Barrie Pitt, our Honorary Auditor, who produced 
the Financial Statements. 

STEVE FORDHAM 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUE 

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 

TWELVE MONTHS ENDED 31ST MARCH, 1987 

TEICflMP 

	

482 	subscriptions 	 440.00 

	

390 	Donations 	 2100.00 

	

1805 	Warringab Shire Council Gear Grant 	 1544.00 

	

850 	Australian Government Gear Grant 	 804.50 

	

143 	S.L.s.A. Manly Warringah Branch 	 200.00 

	

8145 	Hall Rental 	 8246.00 

	

259 	Functions 	 316.12 
- 	Competitions 	 3130.95 

	

174 	Interest Received 	 556.04 

tn1 

EXPENDITURE 

221 Carnivals (including travel costs) 1394.70 
2179 Gear, Repairs and Replacements 1204.73 
646 Inshore Rescue Boat 1540.69 

1416 Repairs and Maintenance 2896.34 
417 Printing, Stationery, Postage 471.60 

1051 Registration and Insurance 1873.62 
610 Trophies and Badges 595.20 

1023 S.L.S.A. Charges 1063.70 
483 Sundries 94.19 
952 Light and Power 1473.66 
276 Telephone 351.76 

7006 Revaluation of Assets 7144.00 

16280 

4022 	DEFICIENCY - transferred to Accumulated Funds 

17337.61 

20104.19 

2766.58 



SOUTH NARRABEEN SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MARCH, 1987 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS 

	

39961 	Balance, 31st March, 1986 

	

4022 	Less Deficiency transferred from 
Income and Expenditure Account 

35939 

35939.08 

2766.58 

33172.50 

REPRESENTED BY 

FIXED ASSETS (At Valuation) 

	

5000 
	

Furniture, Fixtures, Fittings 	 4000.00 

	

15300 
	

Boats, Trailers, Oars 	 11000.00 

	

10600 
	

Life Saving Equipment 	 11500.00 

	

30900 
	

26500.00 

CURRENT ASSETS 

Westpac Banking Corporation 
Current Accounts 	 4254.29 
Fixed Deposits 	 1789.07 
Savings Account 	 1562.14 

Commonwealth Bonds 	 200.00 
S.L.S.A. Manly Warringah Branch 	 200.00 

8005.50 

• 	3127 
1454 
1391 
200 
200 

	

37272 
	

34505.50 

LESS LIABILITIES 

	

1333 
	

Loan - Herald Gear Fund 
	

1333.00 

	

35939 
	

33172.50 

I have examined the books and records of the South Narrabeen 

Surf Life Saving Club for the twelve months ended 31st March, 

1987 and report that the Statement of Income and Expenditure 

and the Balance Sheet correctly set out the position of the 

Club as disclosed therein. 

Barrie E.. Pitt F.C.A. 

- 	 Chartered Accountant 



JUNIOR CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

In 1986/87 South Narrabeen was able to strengthen 
the Cadet and Junior ranks quite considerably. This 
would not have been possible without the valuable 
instruction and leadership of every club member. 

Specifically, I would like to thank Phil Craig, 
Mick Walker, Michael Bernauer, Ricky Piper and Cameron 
Taylor for instructing the squads this season. Of those 
squads Troy Pearce, Ivor Kenny, Mark Thelander and 
Graham McAllan earned Surf Lifesaving Certificates; and 
Shaun MacDonald, Lewis Tague, Greg Paradine and Adam 
Pearce gained Bronze Medallions. These members will 
become valuable members of patrols. 

The Club was lucky enough to receive four 
new wave skis this season and these were put to good 
use, as were the boards, IRB and the surfboat. 

It was good to see Teddy Billet, Shaun (strop) 
MacDonald, Greg (wing-nut) Paradine, Lewis (spot) 
Tague, Graham McAllan, Adam Pearce, Troy Pearce, Ivor 
(big'un) Kenny - who almost got to WA - and Richard 
Hairs, all competing at carnivals in various events. 
including board and ski paddling, beach sprintsboard 

• 	 riding and IRB racing. Thanks to Chicka, Torch and 
Mad-dog for training and managing the competitors. 

• 	 It was also good to see so many juniors and cadets 
participating in weekly surf swim and club championship 
events. 

A junior boat crew began training for next 
season: Greg Paradine, Shaun MacDonald, Lewis Tague, 
Matthew Fordham and John Duff the sweep. Thanks to 
Torch and Duffy for training us. 

Thanks to Murray Blackman for training us in 
P and R at the start of the season. 

Congratulations to Teddy Billet, the Cadet 
Club Champion; Shaun MacDonald, our most conscientious 
Junior; and everyone who gained awards this season. 

Yours in Surfing 

MATTHEW FORDHAM 



CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT 

Last season was quite a successful one as far 
as awards and new membership. I must congratulate all 
those who gained awards and express my gratitude to 
all those who assisted in the training of our new 
members and our not so new members. I think that this 
willingness to help is a great benefit to the club as 
a whole and says a lot for the quality of our members.. 

In closing I wish to congratulate Ricky Piper 
who trained our cadets. At their exam, it was 
mentioned that they were one of the best squads seen 
for quite some time. Well done Rick - Bronze squad 
next year? 

Yours in Surfing 

MICHAEL WALKER 

S 



IRB CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

1986/87 was a good year for the IRB of the 
South Narrabeen Surf Club. We made several rescues 
and the IRB made it a lot easier for members and the 
patients. We even attended a rescue at Mona Vale, 
due to other IRB's being out of commission between 
our Club and Palm Beach. 

We attended several IRB Carnivals within 
the Warringah Branch and our crew made the finals 
at the North Steyne Carnival. 

Our Branch titles were held at our Club in 
June and it was a most successful weekend with nine 
clubs participating. Mona Vale Club were the winners 
with no help of the small surf running on the final 
day. Thanks to all club members who readily assisted 
to make the weekend such a success. 

Good luck to all members for the 1987/88 
season and to all competitors in all the following 
seasons carnivals. 

CAMERON TAYLOR 



BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT 

The 1986/87 season was not one of the best 
for South Narrabeen boaties, only having two crews 
competing, • A Crew, B Crew. We found it very hard 
manoeuvring the boat around the beach. 

South Narrabeen was represented at the - 
Australian Titles at Scarborough Beach, Perth, by 
the A Crew but were out-rowed as the championships 
progressed. 

I would like to forward my thanks to Col 	- 
Mack of the Time and Tide Hotel. Through his 
donation it made it possible for South Narrabeen to 
be represented at the Australian Titles. 

We look forward to his support and sponsor-
ship in the future. 

A special thanks to Steve Leach and Jethro 
who transported the boat West. 

A CREW B CREW 

T. Haven P. Burley 
P. Burley S. Maxwell 
B. Burley J. Hay 
B. Kershaw G. McAllan 
C. Taylor D. Adney 

M. Porter 

PETER BURLEY 

S 



TEAM MANAGER'S REPORT 

Another year is approaching Southie and 
hopefully a few more competitors, but congratulations 
to the competitiors of last season. There were no 
medals won but everybody who did compete gave 100%. 

The A boat crew wouldn't have been able to 
go to Western Australia to compete in the Australian 
Championships without the support of club members 
doing the raffles at the Time and Tide Hotel and I 
hope they continue this season for everyone to benfit 
for the coming World Titles in Queensland. 

p :4 DY S a :iij 

S 



SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT 

This year we have operated on a week to week 
basis and I feel it has turned out quite well. Nick 
Walker has been good enough to help out and do the 
leg work for the larger functions with Torch and myself 
making sure there was enough refreshments for the 
weekly jaunts. 

The Sunday batbies are obsolete now and the 
Sunday sausage sizzles have taken over. These are 
mainly frequented by the football-crowd and are proving 
to be very successful thanks to their support. Actually 
without their support anything on Sunday would be 
virtually nil. 

The larger social functions have come off 
quite well. It would be good to see some new faces 
at these fun :tions to make them an e yen bigger event 
and success. Presentation night was a complete success 
with Russell Green supplying all the food. Many thanks 
Russell! 

South Narrabeen also had the pleasure of 
hosting the IRB Branch Championships which were another 

• 	 success. The committee who organised everything should 
be highly praised on a job well done. Many special 
thanks to all those members and non-members who gave 
so much of their time and effort. 

Our last social function, the annual Golf 
day, went off without a hitch again. This seems to 
be the one event of the year that brings past and 
present members together again. 

Thanks should also be extended to the Time 
and Tide Hotel for helping us with all requirements 
in that department. 

Socally I would say that South Narrabeen 
has had a very good year. Keep it up and we can hope 
for an even better year to come. 

S 

THECLA HAVEN 

P.S. As there was no Social Secretary this Season 
I would like to thank Thecla for giving of 
her time to assist the Club. 

BRUCE CLEARY 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIPS 1986/1987 

SENIORS 	 JUNIORS 
	

CADETS 

BELT 	Russell 
R/U Michael 

SURF 	Russell 
R/U Michael 

BOARD 	Russell 
R/U Cameron 

• 	 SPRINT 	Russell 
R/U Peter M 

FLAGS 	Cameron 
• 	 R/U Michael 

SKI 	Michael 
R/U Cameron 

• 	IRONMAN Cameron 
• 	 R/U Michael 

Green 
Walker 

Green 
Walker 

Green 
Taylor 

Green 
:Connell 

Taylor 
Bernauer 

Walker 
Taylor 

Taylor 
Walker 

Matthew Fordharr 

Matthew Fordharr 

Matthew Fordharr 
Richard Hairs 

Sean MacDonald 
Matthew Fordhani 

Matthew Fordhani 
Greg Paradine 

Sean MacDonald 
Matthew Fordharn 

Matthew Fordharn 

Teddy Billet.t 

Teddy Billett 

Teddy Billett 

WAVE COMPETITION: 	Gold: 	Brett Picknell 

Silver: 	Michael Bernauer 

• 	 Bronze: 	Peter Hurley 

OVER 30' SURF RACE: Dead Heat: Bob Kershaw 
Torch Haven 

SENIOR CLUB CHAMPION: .• 	 Russell Green 
R/U Cameron Taylor 

JUNIOR CLUB CHAMPION: • Matthew Fordham 
R/U Sean MacDonald 

CADET CLUB CHAMPION: 	Teddy Billett Jnr 

TEAMS RACE: 	John Hay, Michael Bernauer, Matthew Fordham 
Ted Billett Snr, Ted Billett Jnr, Stuart 
Armstrong, Steve Fordham, Mark Dimento 

S 	 - 

CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR: 	 Matthew Fordham 

PATROLMAN OF THE YEAR: 	Steve Patrick 

HANDICAP POINT SCORE: 	John Hay 	• 

JUNIOR HANDICAP POINT SCORE: 	Matthew Fordham 

CADET HANDICAP POINT SCORE: Teddy Billett Jnr 



MEMBERS 	 1986/87 

D Adney P Green 

0. 	 S Armstrong R Hairs 

A Bernauer 3 Hay 

M Bernauer B Hurley 

T Billett Snr P Hurley 

T Billettjnr P Kershaw 

M Blackman ID McAllen 

C Brown S McAllen 

C Byrne S MacDonald 

P Clarke S Maxwell 

B Cleary ID Ossemer 

P Craig K O'Brien 

M Dimento G Paradine 

P Douglass S Patrick 

S Douglass A Pearce 

3 Duff B Picknell 

A Durbridge R Piper 

A Eussen M Porter 

L Foley L Tague 

3 Fordham C Taylor 

M Fordham M Thelander 

S Fordham M Walker 

C Fox 3 Wilson 

S 



LIFE MEMBERS 

Mr F A Bertram * 
Mr RBrown 

Mr N Bernauer 

Mr P Clarke 

Mr R H Corish 

Mr E Cox 

Mr G Davies 

Mr R C Ferguson 

Mr A Fidler *. 

Mr 3 Garvin 

Mr A K Gill 

MrAMHaven 

Mr F G Hughes 

Mr H S Jones 

Mr A Lawrence * 

a. 	 Mr H LeClerc * 
--- -- Mr T LeClerc * 

Mr R Miller * 
Mr R Minnett 

Mr C O'Reilly 

Mr T 3 Paiithorpe 

Mr E Sawyer 

Mr F Spears 

Mr M Whitehead 

* Deceased 

El 
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OFFICERS - 1987/88 SEASON 

President 

Vice President 

Hon Secretary 

Asst Secretary 

Hon Treasurer 

Club Captain 

Vice Captain 

Boat Captain 

Chief Instructor 

Asst Instructor 

Social Secretary 	: 

Handicapper 

Junior Captain 

Publicity Officer 

Hon Registrar 

Delegate - 

Delegate 

Radio Officer 

IRB Captain 

Board & Ski Captain 

Hon Auditor 

Team Manager.  

Gear Steward 

3 
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